

## HỘI THÁNH TIN LÀNH VIỆT NAM TẠI ÚC - MELBOURNE

## Vietnamese Evangelical Church in Australia - Melbourne

## 45 Pickett Street Footscray Vic 3011

All correspondence: PO Box 2114, Footscray, Vic.3011 Email: secretary@vecamelbourne.com.au

24 November 2021

## RE: CANCELLATION OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM) 12 DECEMBER 2021

Dear Members,

We firstly wish to send you our warm greetings in the love of our Lord Jesus Christ.

The Church Committee at its meeting dated 20 November 2021 has decided to cancel the proposed AGM scheduled on 12 December 2021 and we will give you notice when we have decided on the new date for this AGM as soon as possible, given that the Consumer Affairs Victoria has granted our Church an extension of time for holding an AGM until 28 February 2022.

Please note that the Victorian Government has eased COVID-19 restrictions across Victoria from Thursday 18 November 2021. There are no longer limits on density or attendance, therefore from now on you are encouraged to come to Church attending Sunday Worship services if you have been fully vaccinated. In addition, the Church ZOOM 845 945 1045 remains open for those who cannot attend or have not yet met the vaccination requirements.

The Church Committee will keep you informed of the incoming AGM and future changes.

On behalf of the Church Committee, we wish you grace and peace from our Lord Jesus Christ.

Kính gửi các hội viên,

Trước hết chúng tôi xin gởi đến quý vị lời chào thăm trong tình yêu của Chúa Cứu Thế Jêsus.

Buổi họp Ban Chấp Hành Hội Thánh ngày 20 tháng 11 năm 2021 đã quyết định hủy bỏ việc tổ chức Hội Đồng Thường Niên được dự kiến vào ngày 12 tháng 12 năm 2021. Chúng tôi sẽ thông báo cho quý vị biết ngay khi chọn được một ngày mới cho việc tổ chức Hội Đồng này. Cơ Quan Consumer Affairs Victoria đã cho phép Hội Thánh chúng ta gia hạn thời gian tổ chức Hội Đồng đến ngày 28 tháng 2 năm 2022.

Xin quý vị cũng lưu ý rằng Chính phủ Victoria đã nới lỏng các hạn chế COVID-19 trên khắp Victoria từ thứ Năm, ngày 18 tháng 11 năm 2021. Do không còn giới hạn về mật độ hoặc số người tham dự, Ban Chấp Hành khuyến khích quý vị đến nhà thờ tham dự các buổi thờ phượng ngày Chúa Nhật nếu đã tiêm ngừa COVID-19 đầy đủ. Ngoài ra, ZOOM của Hội Thánh ,845 945 1045 vẫn mở cho những ai không thể tham dự hoặc chưa đáp ứng các yêu cầu tiêm ngừa.

Ban Chấp Hành sẽ thông báo cho quý vị về Hội Đồng sắp tới và những thay đổi trong tương lai.

Thay mặt Ban Chấp Hành Hội Thánh, cầu chúc quý vị bình an trong Chúa Cứu Thế Jêsus, Chúa chúng ta.

Secretary

Ve Nguyen

On behalf of the Church Committee